
HILLS BOWLING ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
LENSWOOD BOWLING CLUB
Monday 4th July 2022 at 7.30pm.
1. WELCOME:  Meeting opened at 7.35pm.  
2. PRESENT: T. Mik, D Fuda, T Stephen, A Pobke, W. Lee, G. Weyland.
3. APOLOGIES: - V. Deeble.
4. CORRESPONDENCE:

· General correspondence to and from Bowls SA and Eastern Region.
· Letter from R. Faehrmann 5.6.22 and HBA reply 7.6.22.
5. TREASURER’S REPORT: Not yet available.
6. GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Email from Roger Faehrmann 5.6.22 complaining re non payment of Assistant Secretary fee and decision not contained in Executive Committee meetings minutes.  Reply sent to Roger 7.6.22.  Committee resolved to include copies of both pieces of correspondence as attachments to these minutes.
· Calendar.  TS has drafted a calendar for the 2022-2023 season.  Identifies all of the days that can not be used due to State and Regional events, public holidays, Xmas break, Easter etc.  Includes proposed dates and venues for Patron’s Day, President’s Cup, and Champ of Champs.  May need to revisit depending on pennant programming, number of teams etc, and possible restructure of President’s Cup.
· General discussion re potential programming difficulties.  Based on last season’s numbers – 8 sides in Division I, 10 sides in Division II, and 10 sides in combined Division III.  Some clubs pushing for Div I sides to only play one another twice – two rounds of 7 = 14 rounds vs. Div II and III two rounds of 9 = 18 rounds. Suspect that Div I players don’t really want to sit around not playing for four weeks – and huge problems could arise if Div I players drop back to II and III because HBA rules only cover movement of players for byes and forfeits.  If we cut Divisions I, II, and III back to eight sides – then only four sides or less to make up Division IV – not tenable.  Another possible option is that Divisions II and III do not play two full rounds, only 14 matches same as Division I.  Consensus was that the way we have been doing it is the preferred position ie Div I play two full rounds plus some extra matches to bring them up to 18 rounds, same as II and III.  When TS sends out draft Agenda for July delegates meeting, ask clubs if they can give an indication at the July meeting as to team nominations, rather than wait until August.
· Discussion re the HBA motions:

· That for the 2022-2023 season all Saturday, Wednesday Division II, and Thursday pennant matches comprise 21 ends of fours.

· That for the 2022-2023 season players in all pennant matches shall have a one end roll up to occur immediately prior to the commencement of play.
· Ladies programming.  Based on last year’s teams TS has constructed a draft draw, no neutral venues, the bigger clubs Woodside/Mt. Barker/Lobethal will play about 5-6 double headers at home.  However, W. Lee expressed some uncertainty as to whether Mt. Barker would field two ladies’ sides.

· Selectors.  Some not continuing from last season – some have informally expressed interest.  TS to make it clear to clubs that anyone wishing to nominate need to contact TS direct.

· General discussion re President’s Cup.  If there is increased interest we may contemplate 8 sides of 6 players, which would require two venues.  TS prefers the events to be allocated alphabetically as per HBA rules – if we are to depart from that, there would need to be a motion to exempt the event.

· Wayne reports that
·  BSA will not be holding Super League this season.

·  Regional will reinstate men’s champ of champ singles and pairs play offs – same as the women.

· A draft model has been prepared re format for BSA events – not yet confirmed – singles will still be to 21 shots all matches, and pairs may reduce from 15 ends to 12 ends.  Will all be published in the tournament book in due course.
Next meeting: 
· Delegates - Monday 18.7.22  at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC.
·  Executive – Monday 1.8.22 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC.
Meeting closed: 9.25pm
** Correspondence attached below.

                                                  
RC FAEHRMANN

                                                     PO. Box 92

LITTLEHAMPTON SA 5250

Email 
Roger:- roger@innsbruckhomes.com
5th June 2022

Hills Bowling Association 

Executive Committee 2021-2022 

Dear Former Committee Members, 

Re: HBA Honorarium Remuneration

for the 

Season 2021-20220 

____________________________________________________

I would like to make a few observations relating to the non-payment of the Assistant Secretary’s Honorarium 

First, I wish to make it clear as previously stated that since I performed no specific task or duties, I would have returned the money had I been paid. 

However, there are some unresolved and disturbing issues that have arisen around this subject 

1. I attempted to contact Terry on numerous occasions but my calls were never answered. The only communication from Terry was at the Woodside Bowling Club on the first Friday night of the Champ of Champ Fours when in front of several witnesses he told me to “fuck off” in reply to my greeting “Hello Terry ”

2. Although it is claimed the decision was made at an executive meeting, there is no record of such in any of the Minutes.

I believe Terry’s reaction to me stemmed from my refusal, along with the vast majority of the Oakbank Bowling Club Members to accept Terry’s attempts to dictate to the Club how it should be run, and our subsequent refusal to accept the his bizarre selection policy (the Lenswood way) which sidelined team and individual performance and replaced it with his oft repeated intention to educate players as to where they stood in the overall scheme of things; often determined by who had ”been in his ear” the previous week. Needless to say, this should have had no effect on the role of Assistant Secretary 

In relation to the lack of minuting of the non-payment, one can wonder why?

Enquiries that I have made resulted in differing views as to whether the decision was unanimous or not?

Alas we cannot check the minutes 

Yours Faithfully 

Roger Faehrmann

Former HBA Assistant Secretary  
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Email:  terrystephen@bigpond.com

www.hillsba.bowls.com.au
7th  June 2022

Roger Faehrmann

PO Box 92

Littlehampton SA  5250

By email:  roger@innsbruckhomes.com
Dear Roger,

RE:  HBA HONORARIUM FOR ASSISTANT SECRETARY

We acknowledge receipt of your email dated 5th June 2022.

All members of the Executive Committee are inclined to give your email short shrift.  

Issues relating to any grievance that you may have about Oakbank selection and/or Terry Stephen are of no relevance to the issue at hand.  You accepted the role of  HBA Assistant Secretary – you did not fulfil that role, or assist the Committee – accordingly you were not paid.  

The decision not to pay you was agreed to by all members of the committee – and not included in minutes, in order to spare you any potential embarrassment when the minutes are published. 

End of story.

However, your email suggests that you perceive some sort of impropriety.

Following the 2021 AGM, Terry liaised with you about taking on the newly formed position of Assistant Secretary – and encouraged you to accept the position. This was despite concerns expressed by all Committee members about your past conduct.

You were present at the August committee meeting when it was agreed that your role would include assisting Terry with Bowlslink issues.  I understand that Terry continued to liaise with both you and Bowls SA in order to give you Bowlslink access prior to the start of the season.

You attended the first five meetings after your appointment – 19.7.21.2.8.21, 16.8.21, 6.9.21, and 20.9.21  – however thereafter your involvement with the HBA became problematic.

You did not attend meetings on 2.11.21, 1.2.22, 7.3.22 – nor did you attend at Hahndorf on 7.1.22 when the committee had agreed to an informal meeting. 

Normally failure to attend at a few meetings would not be cause for concern – however it was your apparent attempts to undermine both Terry and the Committee which raised our ire. 

· You failed to respond to Terry’s email in early December suggesting that a December committee meeting was unnecessary.

· You approached committee members (me and Graham) in early January, challenging how Terry and Dora could have permits to play for Gumeracha – despite the fact that they had exactly the same permit as you, fully approved by and registered with Bowls SA.

· You failed to attend at the informal meeting at Hahndorf on 7.1.22. You then sent a number of inflammatory emails to the committee demanding that an urgent meeting be convened, but refusing to disclose what if any business needed to be discussed.  Everyone was aware that Terry was dealing with his mother’s recent passing, but you nonetheless continued pressing the issue – thus explaining Terry’s terse response to you at Woodside Championship fours.

· On 15.2.22 Terry sent an email to the executive committee members only, suggesting a possible way of resolving the Lobethal/Woodside points appeal. You appear to have mis-read the email, presumed that it had been sent to all clubs, and responded with another email challenging Terry’s conduct.

· An email was sent to all clubs and committee members on 4.1.22 setting out the conditions of play for all Champ of Champ events, as per the Bowls SA Tournament Book, and confirming that all singles matches (including finals) were to be played to 21 shots.  Nonetheless, despite a hugely successful event, you saw fit to send another inflammatory email on 13.3.22 implying that the conditions of play had been altered, and that all results should be considered void.

As a consequence of all of these things, it was unanimously agreed by the other seven member of the HBA committee that you not be paid the honorarium – a position which you apparently agree with given that you say you would have returned the money. 

It was not included in any minutes, because their publication may have caused you unnecessary embarrassment.

Please note that your email has been discussed with all committee members, and this email settled/agreed by all committee members.

We are happy to raise your correspondence, along with the contents of this letter at our next Executive Committee meeting – and the reasons for your non payment can be included in the minutes.

Yours faithfully

Tony Mik
HBA President

